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August 22, 2016

Dear Silver Oak Families,

Welcome to our new school year! 

The 2016-2017 Silver Oak High School academic year begins on Thursday, August 25, 2016 at 8:45am, with two full days of Orientation. 

All of our faculty has returned this year, and we have add one new member to the group. Okeefe Niemann will be teaching math and Business Entrepreneurship. He will also be a freshman advisor. Okeefe and eight other faculty members have been very busy this summer with their AMS (American Montessori Society) Secondary I/II teacher credential work. They will be completing this training over the next two years. Having the full faculty Montessori trained allows for complete and consistent integration of the Montessori philosophy in all areas of the curriculum. This is an essential element for school improvement.

There are many other changes/additions we have made this summer in order to continue the ongoing imperative for school improvement. 

· Expansion of our Administrative Team. Yanira Ledezma returns to her college and academic counseling as Academic Dean this year. Cesar Martinez will begin his work as the Dean of Students. Mayra Miramontes continues her work as our Office Manager.

· New Coordinator Positions. In addition to their teaching and advisory responsibilities, three faculty members will take on added administrative roles this year. Marley Wertheimer will start work as the faculty Instructional Coach. David Gerritsen will be the new Testing/Internship Coordinator, and Isabel Ramirez will start as our new Attendance Coordinator
· Wednesday Early Release Day. In order to eliminate Friday absenteeism, coordinate our weekly schedule with other HUSD schools and expand senior internship opportunities, we have changed our early release day from Friday to Wednesday. The new weekly schedule is as follows:
                 Monday       8:45am-4:00pm

                 Tuesday       8:45am-4:00pm

                 Wednesday  8:45am-2:00pm

                 Thursday      8:45am-4:00pm

                  Friday         8:45am-4:00pm

· Honors Classes for Sophomores have been added to the A-G curriculum for this school year. Those sophomores who qualify may now join the juniors and seniors in choosing to work on an Honors level in English, Science and Social Studies.
· Integrated Math and Statistics have also been added to our A-G curriculum this year, as math options for the upperclassmen.
· Psychology/Theory of Knowledge. We have expanded our Junior philosophy requirement to include the study of Psychology. Both are now semester long courses and A-G approved.
· Spanish Literature Honors. In order to expand our Spanish language course offerings this year, we are adding an A-G approved Honors Spanish Literature class for our most advanced Spanish language students.
· Leadership Class. This year we are launching our new SOHS Leadership class. Offered as an elective this class will examine 21st century leadership styles and skills, using everyday SOHS student community challenges.
· SOHS Parent Group is expanding to meet the needs of our growing community. You will see their presence at parent education and informational meetings. They will be contacting you for your input and support.
· Music Program. Our music elective offerings will continue this year and an extra-curricular, after school rock band program will be added. 
· Monthly Parent Education Meetings. We are reinstituting our monthly parent education offerings this year but scheduling them at drop-off and pick-up times (per parent request). The SOHS Parent Group invites you to come, have coffee and spend an hour with me discussing topics pertaining to adolescent development and education. “Coffee With the Head” will be offered the third Thursday of each month, in the school gym. You may choose between an 8:45am or 3:00pm meeting. Topics will be chosen in response to parental preference and announced in advance.

· New School Logo. Under the direction of Dyane Goldman a group of SOHS students collaborated to design a new school logo (see letterhead above). This work is just one example of how students, when empowered with an idea, are guided to bring that idea from the drawing board to reality. All things are possible!
Back-to-School Night is Thursday, September 8, 2016, 6:00pm. Become your student for the evening as you move through their classes and experience Montessori secondary education. In addition, come meet and greet the faculty and fellow parents in the first SOHS Parent Group get-together of the school year. This event is for parents and guardians; students need not attend.

Your student’s advisor will be phoning you to make an appointment for your Back-to-School Family Conference. These conferences are mandatory for all families.  

With this letter please find enclosed the revised 2016-2017 School Calendar. We have changed the dates for the January Intersession and added a professional day in October. Please note, on the flip side of the calendar, that we have included special event dates (testing dates, celebrations, etc.).

We are looking forward to greeting each and every one of you on August 25th!

Sincerely,

Elaine Blasi

Silver Oak High School                                                                              info@silveroakmontessori.org

951 Palisade St                                                                                            www.silveroakmontessori.org
Hayward, CA 94542                                                                                   Tax Id: 45-5620286

